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p  resident’s Notes  
By Rich Taylor 

EDHA BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

PRESIDENT RICH TAYLOR 415-3814 

VICE-PRESIDENT   

SECRETARY LOLA OLSMITH 657-0086 

TREASURER DON MALIK 655-5453 

PARLIAMENTARIAN   

AREA I MIKE DICKEY 599-3812 

AREA II TRACY JACOBSEN 590-6989 

AREA III REINETTE ALECOZAY 241-2683 

AREA IV KELLY ADAME 846-7777 

AREA V WIL PORTIS 650-3629 

AREA VI CONRAD BOECK 653-3633 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

CLUBHOUSE MELISSA MILLER 826-8958 

CODE COMPLIANCE RENEE RICHNO 590-0915 

C.O.P. JERALD HOOD 654-0004 

LAKE ANN CALDWELL 946-6468 

GROUNDS   

SIGN DIRECTOR MARGARET TIMM 657-2329 

MAINTENANCE FEE  LOLA OLSMITH 657-0086 

POOL LINDA GARRIS 653-0997 

SOCIAL   

WELCOME WAGON   

While I am always reluctant to open any 
communication with bad news, I want to get your 
attention right up front. As much as we would like to 
believe that we live in a safe community filled with 
law abiding citizens, recent events challenge those 
beliefs. At our last Cellular On Patrol (COP) meeting 
we reviewed reports of at least four burglaries in 
various parts of El Dorado.  Unfortunately, some of 
the burglars were not deterred because the 
residents had not adequately secured their homes, 
even when some of the homes had security 
devices. 
 Be sure you have adequate locks and other 
security features on your home. And be sure 
you use those locks and security features as 
they are intended! 

At least one of the burglaries took place during 
daylight hours with the suspicion that the intruders 
may have been residents of the area and thus 
possibly familiar with the schedules of the residents. 
Please do what you need to do to keep your home 
and possessions secure.  Also, help your neighbors 
by watching for any unusual activity around yours 
and your neighbor's homes. If you see anything 
suspicious, do what you can to get a description of 
the suspect(s) and notify the police right away. 
These disturbing new reports emphasize the need 
for more residents to help their neighbors by 
becoming involved in the COP program. If you and 
other concerned citizens get involved in COP and 
give an hour or so each week in patrolling the 
neighborhood your visibility will make a big 
difference. Each potential COP member must 
attend a one-time, four hour training session at the 
North Police Substation at 13030 Jones 
Maltsberger before you can participate in a patrol. 
To get a schedule of upcoming classes and reserve 
a space, call Officer J. Dave McDonald at 207-
6086.   
On another subject of concern to many residents, 
do you contribute to the clutter and show lack of 
care for the community by leaving your UGLY 
TRASHCANS in plain view? Please show more 

interest in the appearance of your area and 
consideration for your neighbors by taking a few 
minutes to store those UGLY CANS out of sight as 
soon as possible after they are emptied. 
 
Yours For a Better El Dorado 
Rich Taylor 

Know an El Dorado resident who has 
gone above and beyond?  Nominate 
them for recognition in our regular 

column,  
“Hats Off To…” 

 
Contact the editor or any EDHA 

Board Member with your nominations! 
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SUNBURST STAFF 

EDITOR JAMIE GIFFORD 655-9594 

 
COLUMNIST CINDY GARRETT 650-0808 

DISTRIBUTION 

 SHIRLEY STEPHENS 654-4758 

 MARY BROOKS 653-0474 

ADVERTISING CONTACT 

 BOB HOGUE 656-6849 

* NEW * 
SUNBURST 

EMAIL 

EDHASUNBURST 
@SATX.RR.COM 

 

THE SUNBURST IS PUBLISHED MONTHLY (SEP-JUN) BY THE EL 
DORADO HOMES ASSOCIATION TO PROVIDE COMMUNICATION TO 
ALL HOMES IN THE EL DORADO SUBDIVISION.  THE STAFF ARE ALL    
VOLUNTEERS AND THE PAPER SUPPORTS ITSELF THROUGH         
ADVERTISING.  MAILING ADDRESS:  12606 PRIMA VISTA, 78233. 

CLASSIFIED ADS 

 

HOUSE CLEANING PLUS — Eighteen 
years house cleaning experience. $60.00 

one  s tory .  L imi ted openings . 

Neighborhood references. Lavonne 

Branham 646-0258. 
 

HONEY DO’S AND MORE — Let me help 

you with any project. Ceiling fans, 

wallpaper, decks, fences, painting…Very 

reasonable. Call Rick at 789-0567. 
 

MARY KAY INDEPENDENT BEAUTY 

CONSULTANT PAM SMITH, phone 656-

5426, email pamelasmith@marykay.com, 
o r  s h o p  o n l i n e  2 4 / 7  a t 

www.marykay.com/pamelasmith.  El 

Dorado resident since 1973 and EDHA 

supporter. 
 

DO YOU NEED PRAYER?  Can’t make it 

to church?  We make house calls.  Log on 

to www.lcotministries.org and hear God’s 
word.  Ambassador Enigma 599-3222. 

 

EL DORADO PIANO TEACHER with 

many years experience teaching ages 7 to 

adult.  $14.00 for 1/2 hour.  Call Jean 653
-3879. 

 
 
Classified ads and miscellaneous notices 
are available to El Dorado residents for 
$3.00 (approx. 25 words). Ads by students 
are free. Contact Jamie Gifford at 655-9594 
or EDHASunburst@satx.rr.com  by the 15th 
of the month. 

SUNBURST ADVERTISING 

 

Classified Ads  $  3.00 per month 

Business Cards  $15.00 per month 

1/4 Page   $24.00  per month 

1/2 Page   $48.00 per month 

Full Page   $96.00 per month 

 

Call Bob or Jamie to place an ad.  See the 

telephone numbers in the directory above. 

Attention dog 

walkers! 

Please scoop the poop! 

(210) 326-4108 SALAWNCARE@YAHOO.COM 

*****LOST CHIHUAHUA***** 
On Saturday, Feb 6, we lost our little Chihuahua 

female.  She is black with a little white on her 

chest.  She has a special charm on her collar.  

DAUGHTER IS JUST DEVASTATED!  If 

found, please return her to 5327 El Tejano or call 

me at 912-5209 ANY TIME. 

http://www.marykay.com/pamelasmith
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   Tony Burris, Agent 
13511 Nacogdoches Road 

San Antonio, TX  78217-1275 
Bus: 210-656-4081   
Fax: 210-590-7223 

www.tonyburris.com 
 

 

24 hour Good Neighbor Service 
State Farm® 

Providing Insurance and Financial Services 
Home Office, Bloomington, Illinois 

 Brakes 

 Clutches 

 CV Joints 

 Rear Ends 

 Tune-ups 

 

 Transmissions 
 A/C Conversions 

 Engine Overhauls 

 Engine Diagnostic 

 Suspensions 
 

 

 A/C Work 

 Fuel Injection 

 Oil Changes 

 CV-Axles 

 Electrical 

10% Discount With This Ad 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Virginia Hickerson Ross 
 
Virginia “VA” Louise Hickerson Ross, age 
87, passed from this life at Heartland 
Rehabilitation Center in San Antonio, 
Texas, on Wednesday, February 3, 2010, 
after a valiant struggle with chronic 
pulmonary disease. 
 
Born March 18, 1922, in Batesville, 
Arkansas, Virginia spent many years in 
Corpus Christi, Texas, before settling in 
San Antonio, Texas.  After graduating from 
Arkansas College (now Lyon College), she 
supported the war effort by working at 
General Dynamics in Fort Worth, Texas.  
Later, she taught mathematics both in 
Corpus Christi and at Eisenhower Middle 
School in San Antonio for many years. 
Virginia was a member of the Rolling Oaks 
Christian Church and was active in the El 
Dorado community, often working on the 
Sunburst community newspaper. 
 
Survivors include her three children: Laura 
Ross McGlothlin (husband Brant), Jimmy 
Ross (wife Kay), and Beth Ross Henry; her 
five grandchildren:  Ben McGlothlin, Ross 
McGlothlin (wife Heather), Jessica Ross, 
Laura Ross, and Clayton Rollins; and 
numerous other family and friends.  Virginia 
was preceded in death by her beloved 
husband of 49 years, James Franklin Ross, 
also of San Antonio, Texas, and by her 
dear sister Mary Elizabeth Crow of Elaine, 
Arkansas. 
 
Services were held at 3:00 p.m. on Sunday, 
February 7, 2010, at the Mission Park 
Funeral Chapels and Cemeteries, located 
at 3401 Cherry Ridge, San Antonio, Texas.  
The burial was held in private.  Those who 
could not attend the service may wish to 
s i g n  t h e  g u e s t  b o o k  a t 
www.missionparks.com.    
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03/31/2010 03/31/2010 03/31/2010 

Dear Neighbor, 

Please remember that when you are driving west 
on Leonhardt, and I am turning on to 
Leonhardt from El Arroyo, my visibility is 
limited.  If  you are not turning right on El 
Arroyo, please  move to the left lane to help me 
negotiate the intersection. 

Sincerely, 

Your Neighbor 

At the discretion of the editorial 

staff, anonymous “Dear Neighbor” 

letters are being accepted for 

publication.  All submissions should 

be civilized and generally relevant 

to all of the residents of El Dorado. 

The Sunburst is sent to print 
approximately two weeks prior to its 

distribution.  Therefore, it is difficult to get 
unplanned or last minute messages and/

or events listed in the newsletter.   
 
For up-to-the-minute information and to 
access message boards, please visit us at: 

 
www.neighborhoodlink.com/sat/dorado  

Condolences  
to the family of Lawrence Pease, who 
died February 12th.  Mr. Pease was an 
avid walker, sometimes walking alone, 
but more often with his two dogs.  Thos 
of us who saw him almost every day 
will miss his presence in our lives. 

Linda Garris 
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Asparagus Casserole 

1 C Milk 

2 eggs 

1/2 t salt 

1 1/2 C coarsely 

 grated cheese 

 

Beat eggs and mix with milk and liquid drained 

from can of asparagus.  Add salt.  Place layer of 

crackers in bottom of medium size baking dish, 

follow with layer of asparagus, layer of cheese 

and portion of the oleo.  Repeat layers.  Pour 

milk and egg mixture over layers, cover with 

crackers, sprinkle top with paprika.  Bake at 375 

for 15-20 minutes or until mixture thickens and 

top is brown.  Serves 6. 

 

Submitted by Jane Cobb 

“What’s Cooking in El Dorado” 

August 1976 

Recipe of the Month 

1 #2 can asparagus (20 

oz) 

1/2 stick oleo (margarine) 

3 dozen Ritz crackers 

E-Mail: aperfectpool@satx.rr.com 

Website: www.aperfectpool.com 

Located behind Frost Bank in the  

Waterford Shopping Center 

4222 Thousand Oaks  

Store:  (210) 657-2222 

Service:  (210) 657-1917 

Condolences  
to the family and friends of 
Henrietta Redepenning, who 
passed away on February 18th.  
Henri and her husband Chuck, 
who predeceased her, were long-
time supporters of EDHA and very 
involved in the neighborhood.  She 
was an active member of St. 
Helena’s Catholic Church and a 
volunteer for SAMM Ministries.  
She is survived by  six sisters, her 
four children and their families, as 
well as a very large extended 
family.  Henri will certainly be 
missed in El Dorado. 
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El Dorado Homes Association Calendar 

March 
2nd Monday 
3rd Monday 
3rd Monday 

Neighborhood Meeting 
COP Meeting 
District 10 Neighborhood Alliance Meeting 

 

 

who have helped deliver the 

Sunburst for years and now have 

to give it up due to her ill health. 

Thanks for your service! 

Hats Off To... 

Bill & Joyce McIlvain 

April 
1st Saturday 
2nd Monday 
3rd Monday 

Easter Egg Hunt 
Neighborhood Meeting 
COP Meeting 

Less than 33% of our 

neighbors pay 100% of  

the costs of upkeep and 

improvements to  

El Dorado.   

 

Have you paid your fair 

share? 
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Israel’s 

Income Tax and  

Bookkeeping Services 
 

Individual Tax Returns                               IRS Audits 

Sole Proprietor                                        IRS Problems 

Corporate Tax Returns                    Delinquent Filing 

Partnership Tax Returns       Installment Agreements 

Employment Tax Returns        Offers in Compromise 

Non-Profit Organization Tax Returns        IRS Liens 

 

International Tax Returns 

NO TAX RETURN IS TOO BIG OR TOO SMALL 

ELECTRONIC FILING 

 

ISRAEL V. GARCIA, Enrolled Agent 
(Enrolled to practice before the Internal Revenue Service) 

 

I am a retired Internal Revenue Agent 

(Field Auditor/International Examiner) 
 

13327 Nacogdoches, Suite 4       Phone 210-599-8133 

San Antonio, Texas  78233             Fax 210-590-0383 

Cajun Fest 
The American Legion Post 592 will host the 3rd 
Annual Cajun Heritage Fest at Pickrell Park in 
Schertz from 11 a.m. to 6 p.m. on Saturday, 

March 20, 2010. Funds will be used to support 
various Post and Community activities. Cajun 

cookers are encouraged to enter as 
contestants. Live music and numerous 

activities will occur. For further information 

contact Charlie Hanson at (210) 789-1733 or 

Lloyd Buckmaster at (830) 996-1532. 

 Kari K. Whitaker, GRI 

210.744.5697 mobile 

Kari@KariWhitaker.com 

www.KariWhitaker.com 

El Dorado Resident since 2003. 
 

EASTER EGG HUNT 

Saturday, April 3rd  

10:00 am—12:00 pm 

El Dorado Park 

(Behind the Club House) 

Eggs, crafts and  snacks will be 

provided.   

BRING YOUR OWN  

BASKET! 

In the event of inclement weather,  

the event will be moved indoors to the 

Club House. 

If you would like to help with this event, 

please call Melissa Miller at 826-8958. 

"A light exists in Spring 

Not present in the year 

at any other period 

When March is scarcely here." 

~  Emily Dickinson  

Don’t forget to 

change your 

clocks on 

March 14th 

for the 

beginning of 

Daylight 

Savings Time! 
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PUERTO VALLARTA 
SEAFOOD & MORE 

(MARICOS) 

 

 

 

 

 

Serving Pastas, Shrimp,  Steaks, 

Hamburgers, Oysters on the Half Shell, 

Buffalo Wings, Fish Platter, Chicken 

Tenders, Fried Calamari, Fish Ceviche, 

Fried Oysters, Fish Fillets, Tilapia, Salmon, 

Mahi Mahi, Tuna, Sea Trout, Red Snapper 

and Pompano. 

 

11502 Perrin Beitel & Naco Perrin 

*by Firestone* 

(210) 650-5400 

 

Mon-Thurs: 11-9  Fri-Sat: 11-10 Sun: 11-6 

 

29 Years Professional Experience 

HELP WANTED 

See Page 2 for committee 

openings within EDHA!   

This is your neighborhood.   

You can make a difference! 

Condolences  
to the family of Virginia Ross.  I first met 
Virginia and her husband Jimmy at an 
annual EDHA meeting around 1975.  
They were the warmest people and that 
left an impression on me and many 
others in the neighborhood.  They were 
very active and strong community 
supporters.  Virginia and Jimmy were 
still there supporting community efforts 
when I started begging for volunteers in 
1990.  They always came with a smile 
and they often donated for projects 
when the Homes Association didn’t 
have the funds.  Virginia continued to be 
active in the neighborhood after Jimmy 
died in 1995.  El Dorado is a better place 
and many lives, including mine, have 
been positively touched because of 
Virginia and Jimmy.  Virginia, I will 
miss your smile and the way you always 
bounced into my presence. 

Linda Garris 

JUNK IS SOMETHING YOU'VE KEPT 
FOR YEARS AND THROW AWAY 

THREE WEEKS BEFORE  
YOU NEED IT! 
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Mr. Fix-It 
A MEMBER OF THE EL DORADO COMMUNITY 

Specializing in: 
    Home repairs                    Interior and exterior painting 
    Carpentry                          Decks and Fences 
    Drywall repair                    Door replacements 

Free Estimates  967-0233 
 Ask for John 

Nacogdoches Rd. 

Coupon Expires:  March 31, 2010 
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Think  

El Dorado Homes 

Association could do 

more?  

YOU’RE RIGHT! 

Pay your dues!   

Get involved! 

to Henry and Hazel Gantz, who 
have been members of  the  
El Dorado community since 

November, 1969.   
They have been faithful 

supporters over forty years! 

 THE 2010 MEMBERSHIP DRIVE 
 
THANKS TO ALL YOU EARLY BIRDS for your continued support. It is 
encouraging and makes El Dorado the special place it is. If you have any 
suggestions for improvements in EDHA, please let anyone on your Board know. 
   
Thanks again, 
The Membership Committee 

Arcos, David and Lupe 
Arnold, Douglas and Barbara 
Baumgartner, Jim & Shirley 
Boeck, Conrad and Alice 
Bruton, James 
Burchard, Eddy and Patti 
Coe, Gary and Hilde 
Crawford, Carol 
El Dorado Adult Home 
Francis, John & Diana 
Gantz, Henry & Hazel 
Garrett, Mike and Cindy 
Godfrey, George and Aline 
Gray, Denzil & Teresa 
Hogue, Robert 
Krafft, John and Jane 
Lanier, Joel 
Litzinger, Margie 

Malik, Don 
Mansolo, Andrew and Clara 
Michalski, John & Katherine 
Ramirez, Martin and Linda 
Sanchez, Elia 
Savage, David and Susan 
Schermerhorn, Charles and Dona 
Seale, Jeanine 
Smith, Ray & Pamela 
Solis, Armando and Anne 
Sotcheff, Jutta 
Starr-Lindsey, Sharon 
Thomas, Shirl 
Timm, Margaret 
Tipton, Laura 
Tolar, Paul and Ilse 
Wheeler, Jim and Judi 

2010 EDHA SUPPORTERS AS OF 2/17/2010 
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Condolences  

to the family of Leon Scrutchin, my long-time neighbor, who died on January 25th.  
Leon, his wife Phyllis and daughter Kelly moved into El Dorado in 1978.  They were 
great neighbors and we became good friends.  I will miss seeing Leon come and go in 
his pick up truck.  There will always be an empty spot in the lives of those who loved 
him. 

Linda Garris 

Killing Fire Ant Colonies 

An environmentally friendly cure for fire ants is to simply pour two cups of club 

soda (carbonated water) directly in the center of a fire ant mound.  It 

suffocates the queen and the other ants.  The whole colony will be dead 

within two days.  It leaves no poisonous residue, does not contaminate the 

ground and does not kill other beneficial insects.  It is also not harmful to pets 

or children.  One litter of club soda will kill two mounds.                   

Submitted by Cindy Garrett 
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Thousand Oaks Branch Library 

March 2010 

4618 Thousand Oaks Dr. 

657-5205 
 

March 1st (Monday) 

6:30-7:30p Monday Afternoon Book Club.  

Discussion of the book:  

City of Thieves by David Benioff 

 

Wednesdays  

(March 3rd, 10th, 17th , 24th & 31st) 

5:00p Teens at Thousand Oaks 

Books, crafts, games, movies... grades 6 and up 

 

Scrapbooking  

March 8th & 22nd (Mondays) 4:00-5:30p  

Bring your photos and supplies.  

Some supplies such as paper, stamps and  

ink pads will be provided. 

 

Thursdays Story time  

(March 4th, 11th, 18th, & 25th) 

10:00a Recommended for children ages  

18mo – 3 years 

11:00a Recommended for children ages  

3 – 5 years 

 

March 15th (Monday) 

5:00-7:00p KLRN Kids Event 

Join us for activities & fun with a PBS character! 

Free and open to the public. 

 

TAX SEASON!!!! 

VITA Program (Volunteer Income Tax 

Assistance) offers free tax help to low- to 

moderate-income people who cannot prepare 

their own tax returns.  Certified volunteers will be 

here to help prepare basic tax returns. 

Starting Jan 15th – April 15th  

Tue 10-5, Thur 1-5, Fri 10-5, Sat 10-5,  

and Sun 11-4 

 

Call library for details for any of the above 

mentioned programs and/or events. 

Excerpts from YOUR deed/

covenant restrictions: 

No trailer, camper, or similar 

vehicle shall ever be 

connected to utilities on a 

lot. No vehicle not in use, 

trailer, boat, camper, or 

similar vehicle shall be 

located in the drive or front 

yard of any house or on the 

exposed side yard of corner 

lots, for more than thirty 

days in any 365 day period.  
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Expires 03/31/2010 



15 

 

NEWS FROM DISTRICT 10 

U.S. 2010 Census in        
San Antonio   

Soon, the United States Census Bureau will 
mail more than 600,000 Census forms to 
households across San Antonio and Bexar 
County. To ensure valuable community 

services and a better quality of life for our 
community in the upcoming 10 years, the City 
of San Antonio and Bexar County want to 
ensure that everyone living in our area is 
counted.  

Your participation in the 2010 Census 
will ensure that a portion of the $400 billion 
in federal funding will go directly to local 
community programs, healthcare, schools, and 
infrastructure.  In addition, an accurate count 

of the population assures political 
representation at all levels of government. 
Collected census information is not shared with 
anyone, including the Internal Revenue 
Service, Immigration and Custom 
Enforcement, Federal Bureau of Investigation, 

Central Intelligence Agency, or any other 
governmental agency. There are no 
exceptions. 

Expect the Census questionnaire to arrive in 

your mail box in the week of March 15, 2010. 
With only 10 questions, it's the shortest 
questionnaire in history and only takes about 
10 minutes to complete. Fill it out! It's in your 
hands San Antonio! For more information, visit 
www.sanantonio.gov/census.   

New Social Security Office near 

District 10 

402 ISOM RD 

SAN ANTONIO, TX 78216  
Phone Numbers:  

National Toll-Free 1-800-772-1213  

TTY 1-800-325-0778  

Hours: 
MONDAY - FRIDAY:09:00 AM - 04:00 PM 

(Except Federal Holidays)  
For more information, visit:  

 https://secure.ssa.gov/apps6z/FOLO/

Controller.    

 

 

The City's Solid Waste Management Department 
(SWMD) wants to remind San Antonio residents 
that plastic grocery bags are not accepted in the 
City's curbside recycling program. 

Plastic grocery bags are lightweight and are prone 
to getting tangled in recycling equipment and 

conveyor belts. They can also contaminate items 
causing them to be rejected. 

However, if you want to recycle your plastic 
grocery bags, SWMD encourages residents 
to take them to their local grocery store that 

has containers to collect and recycle plastic 
bags. 

At home, residents should place recyclable items 
directly in the blue cart.  No bags are needed for 
recyclable items. If you are using plastic grocery 
bags to separate your recyclables from your 
trash, please remember to remove the items from 
the plastic bag before throwing in your blue cart.  
  
Bags should only be placed in your brown cart. If 
you forget just remember bag in brown, recycle 
in blue, it's easy to do. 

So remember, no bags in your blue cart, just 
rinse and throw your recyclables right in. 

Plastic grocery bags not 

accepted in City's curbside 

recycling program     

2010 Cesar Chavez  
March for Justice 

Saturday, March 27, 2010 1:00 p.m.   

The 2010 Grand Marshal for San 

Antonio's "Cesar Chavez March for 

Justice" will be Mayor Julian Castro. The 
March will be the 14th Annual March and 

is co-sponsored by the City of San 

Antonio.   

http://rs6.net/tn.jsp?et=1102963713297&s=1976&e=001mXMvLQQ610r14FVKERz3b55_ia1NLpMvNIjEgTEZ4KdGGqmBHTOIDtfzkPJbI0a9e2HAJeBnCiBvazfQLwSTtfNV3uqow-XgKM4_96Mt8PRCP95-SlY9aHb_r4YvAUBR
http://rs6.net/tn.jsp?et=1102963713297&s=1976&e=001mXMvLQQ610op82bRY84jvCQbqq_YDF5iZe_p6vBVDirU7jI_aYzvvO0yE-Ms_F-KC5EDli4WNPLshDdFIcWIlG7gYJY1m1MHvKo31ehM38pkBkhnvwKsZLd18S_gjmQ9uKNEi-t5K59dPrnf1JhJzg==
http://rs6.net/tn.jsp?et=1102963713297&s=1976&e=001mXMvLQQ610op82bRY84jvCQbqq_YDF5iZe_p6vBVDirU7jI_aYzvvO0yE-Ms_F-KC5EDli4WNPLshDdFIcWIlG7gYJY1m1MHvKo31ehM38pkBkhnvwKsZLd18S_gjmQ9uKNEi-t5K59dPrnf1JhJzg==


2010 MAINTENANCE FEE INFORMATION 
 
 

Last Name: _________________________  First Name: ________________________ 
 

Spouse: ____________________________  Telephone: ________________________ 
 

Street Address: _________________________________________________________ 
 

Email Address: _________________________________________________________ 
 

Other household members at this address: 
 

____________________________  ___________________________ 
 

____________________________  ___________________________ 
 

 Full Maintenance/Pool Fee  $160.00 □ 

 General Maintenance Fee    $  85.00 □   

 Partial Payment *                  $ _____ □ 
 

*For General, $21.25 every 3 months (4 times a year) or $45.00/$40.00 split over 2 months 
*Full Fees may be split $80.00/$80.00 or $55.00/$55.00/$50.00, but must be paid in full prior to pool use. 

 
Please Return to: 

El Dorado Homes Association 
12606 Prima Vista 

San Antonio, TX  78233 

2010 MEMBERSHIP DRIVE 

 

Maintenance fees are the lifeblood of the El Dorado Homes Association.  They are the 

main source of the revenue required to keep our neighborhood safe, attractive and 

vibrant.  These fees pay for the many expenses that we have as a community, including, 

but not limited to the following: 

 

 Keeping the lake mowed and trash-free 

 Paying for insurance, utilities and taxes on the clubhouse, pool and common areas 

 Sponsoring social events and gatherings where neighbors can build relationships 

 Providing for upkeep of the common areas 

 Creating a unique atmosphere that shows a sense of pride in our community! 

 

We are fortunate to live in a neighborhood where the homes association is still active.  

Because of our residents and the work of the EDHA, we have a beautiful community, a 

unique paseo and a fantastic pool.  We have an assortment of informational signage, 

which is kept current and relevant.  The Social Committee plans events all year for 

residents’ enjoyment, and the Cellular On Patrol program keeps plugging along in 

attempt to keep the neighborhood safe and crime-free. 


